Written Deputation Request Form – June 8, 2020 Special Council Meeting - Electronic

Please complete this form to provide a written deputation at the June 8, 2020 Special Electronic Council Meeting. Please return the form to clerks@newmarket.ca – completed forms must be received by 11:00 AM Monday, June 8, 2020. These comments will be read aloud by the Mayor during the live meeting, considered with the related item, and will form part of the public record.

Name: Leonard Martens	
Organization/Group/Business represented (if applicable):	
Address:	Postal Code:
Phone Number:	Email:
Agenda Item Number and Title (your deputation must be in relation to an item on the Agenda):	
5.4 Covid-19 Recovery Main Street Pedestrian Zones and Town-Wide Patio Expansion	
Please use the space below to provide your written comments:	
I understand from the June 6th YorkRegion.com article that there is concern over potential social distancing challenges if we were to temporarily close sections of Main Street to car traffic and allow restaurants the opportunity to expand their patios for the summer months. While I completely understand the concern, I do hope prior to making a final decision that we are reaching out to other communities to see how they may be planning to manage. Sparks Street in Ottawa comes to mind where it has been pedestrian only for many years and attracts large numbers of visitors to businesses and restaurants on the street. It would be interesting to see how Ottawa is planning to manage social distancing in this area.	

Be advised that all Council and Committee of the Whole meetings (including this meeting) are audio-video recorded and live streamed online. If you make a presentation to Council or Committee of the Whole, your presentation becomes part of the public record and you will be listed as a presenter in the minutes of the meeting. We post our minutes online, so the listing of your name in connection with the agenda item may be indexed by search engines like Google.

Personal information on this form will be used for the purposes of sending correspondence relating to matters before Council. Your name, address, comments, and any other personal information, is collected and maintained for the purpose of creating a record that is available to the general public in a hard copy format and on the internet in an electronic format pursuant to Section 27 of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, R.S.O. 1990, c.M.56, as amended. Questions about this collection should be directed to the Director of Legislative Services/Town Clerk, Town of Newmarket, 395 Mulock Drive, P.O. Box 328, STN Main, Newmarket, ON L3Y 4X7; Telephone 905-895-5193 Ext. 2211 Fax 905-953-5100